
 
 
 
                                                     WHS – District 1 meeting 
 
                                                           Sat. May 31, 2012 
 
Members present:  Amy Sturino, Alice Verby, Christine Wetzel, Francy Braun, Sheila 
Kisling, Kathy Moe, Lea and Brad Hanson, Marlys Hanson, Tammy Edming, Betsy 
Kowalski, Elaine Madison, John Gurtner. 
 
Present from WHS outside District 1 – Karen Kroll and Ken Carpenter 
 
The meeting was held in Barron, Wisconsin at the Community Center and was called to 
order by Karen Kroll at 2:45 p.m.  Secretary’s report was given by Christine Wetzel.  
Francy Braun made a motion to approve it as read.  It was seconded by Elaine Madison, 
and the motion carried. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
CTC trail competitions were discussed. 
Year at a glance was discussed.  It was decided Chris Wetzel will contact all District 1 
clubs and get information to put in the Council Letter again this year. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Trail school was discussed.  It is June 6 through 9 this year.  Discussion was had about 
District 1 sponsoring one member to attend this trail school.  Francy made a motion that 
District 1 pay for one member to attend the trail school.  It was seconded by Amy 
Sturino, and the motion carried. Chris reported that Jesse McGuire is interested in 
attending if he can get off work.  He will be contacted, as well as any other interested 
persons. 
 
There was discussion about District 1 putting on a WHC qualifying horse show in Barron 
County.  Karen Kroll explained that the rules for qualifying have changed this year and 
that the list of judges has been expanded so that WSCA judges would also qualify.  Amy 
Sturino made a motion that District 1 put on a show in Barron County.  It was seconded 
by Francy and the motion carried.  The show committee was selected.  It includes Sheila 
Kisling, Amy Sturino, Alice Verby, Chris Wetzel, and John Gurtner. 
 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS was held.  The following position needed to be voted on:  
President, Vice President, Secretary, 2-year director.  Sheila Kisling is our 3-year director 
and has one year left on her term. 
 
The new officers are as follows:  President – Amy Sturino 
         Vice President – Alice Verby 
         Secretary – Christine Wetzel 
         2-year director – Francy Braun 



 
Chris made a motion that Sheila Kisling remain our director that serves on the Executive 
Board.  It was seconded by Tammy, and the motion carried. 
 
Karen Kroll explained there is a new program in WHC called Equine Feed Bank 
Program. 
 
Karen Kroll explained that any business that sponsors the trail school for at least $50 
would receive a free sign. 
 
40th Birthday of Wisconsin Horse Council was discussed.  Giving small gifts to new 
WHC members was discussed. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Christine Wetzel made a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded by Alice Verby and the 
motion carried.  The meeting was concluded at 3:45 p.m. 
 


